



18 December 2020

Address: School Road, Frettenham, Norfolk, NR12 7LL

E mail: office@frettenham.norfolk.sch.uk

Website: www.harnserfed.co.uk.

Telephone: 01603 737405

Message from Gyles

As we finish this term, I will be honest and say it is not one we want to repeat. Not because of anything the children have done, in fact they have been amazing and have been so helpful in making the school run as smoothly as it could have. It is just that it does feel like we have not stopped. Actually, the staff haven't stopped. Every day they are on the go, ensuring classrooms are ready for the children and kept clean. It has been a real team effort, which is strange because the staff can't even mix! I really think they are an amazing staff to work with and children are lucky to have staff that are so caring and do so much extra.

I would also like to thank all the families linked to the school as well, who have been so helpful and patient in following are requests and making the routines at the start and end of the day work so smoothly. Your messages of thanks really do mean a lot to everyone. Although we haven't managed to do all the usual festivities, classes have managed to spread some festive joy with videos to share with families and some creative activities. Today we even managed an over the fence wave from the man himself! Hopefully, in the not too distanced future, we will get back to being able to join together properly.

It would be really helpful if children could bring in a clear plastic pencil case to keep their resources in, we provided the children with one at the start of term but due to constant use they have come to the end of their life and we have no more to hand out. They are priced at £1 approximately from a well-known website!

We all at school wish you a very happy Christmas.

Take care and look after each other.

Friends Baking and Art Christmas competition

We are pleased to announce the winners of the Friends Art and Baking competition:

Class 1 - Emily

Class 2 – Orla

Class 3 - Rosa

Thank you to everyone for supporting the Friends this term, there has been a lot of fantastic events organised.

Thank you!

We would like to thank John Hindley for all of his support this term, he has provided some excellent virtual assemblies for all of the children and support to us all.